
Management Committee Meeting for NRC Inc. 

Held on 2nd July 2013 at Zammit Oval. 

 

Present; W Buckingham, D Dwyer, P Spalding, R McKiernan, D 
Cheetham, M Mercieca. 

Minutes of the last meeting were read and accepted; Moved by R 
McKiernan, seconded by D Dwyer. 

Matters arising out of the minutes; Wayne Buckingham asked if all the 
feeders had been made for the truck. Dave Dwyer reported that the 
feeders were incomplete at the moment and that Ian Cree and Dennis 
Martens were going to complete them in the next few weeks. 

Outward correspondence; NIL 

Inward correspondence;  
Letter from the Gambling Community Benefit Fund informing us that 
the grant for the unit on the back of the truck has been granted. 

Treasurers report; Closing bank balance of $39,350-22 as at end of 
May. 

New membership application for Wayne Brown was tabled, to be dealt 
with at the next meeting. 

General Business; 

After much discussion it looks like, at this stage, that bird numbers will 
have to be reduced, by how much is not certain until the first payment 
is due and we have definite numbers. At this time other clubs are 
indicating that their membership is going to increase and so is ours. 

There is a rumour circulating that Gympie is going to approach us to 
transport their birds next year at a higher rate than has been paid by 



other clubs at this stage. There is speculation going around that we will 
drop one of the clubs that is already on the truck to accommodate 
Gympie. However the Management Committee have all agreed that 
they will be looking after the clubs already on the truck, no matter 
what. 

For those who are tossing with the NRC, it needs to be noted that all 
those birds have to be vaccinated for PMV otherwise they are not 
permitted on the truck. 

Meeting closed at 8.05 PM. 

 

PLEASE DO NOT FORGET THE AUCTION WHICH WILL BE 
HELD ON SUNDAY 21ST JULY. PENNING AT 8.30, VIEWING 
FROM 9.30, AUCTION STARTS 11.00AM. THERE ARE ALSO 2 
BIRDS FROM DENNIS MARTENS, AND 2 BIRDS FROM PAT 
MURPHY TO BE ADDED IN ON THE DAY. 

CAN YOU ALL PLEASE TRY TO GET A COUPLE OF SPONSORS 
FOR THE SPONSORS RACE  WHICH HAS NOW BEEN MOVED 
TO  MIRIAMVALE ON 27TH JULY. 

CLOCK OFF FOR THE SPONSORS RACE HAS BEEN CHANGED 
TO DECEPTION BAY BOWLS CLUB, NORMAL TIME. 

 

Secretary – 

President - 

 

 


